## Johnstown Saddle Club February 5, 2022 Minutes

Meeting was called to order at 6:04 pm.

Roll call of officers: The Treasurer, Susan was out.

Secretary's report: January's minutes were approved as read.

**Treasurer's report for January** -The Royalty has \$\$1,667.78 in their account after paying \$71.55 for photos. We have \$12,051.05 in checking after paying Amy \$71.55 for Royalty photos, \$275 to Grace Place for the banquet rental and \$10 for the state of Colorado fee. We had a \$305 deposit of membership dues. We have \$2,553.45 in Savings after receiving .07 cents in interest, giving us a total balance of \$14,604.50.

Royalty report: The Royalty reported on their attendance at the National Western Stock Show which was positive, they met with other Royalty and signed photos. They also attended the rodeo. Jade and Tayler brought up the possibility of holding a fun show at either the beginning or end of the season. They also asked if Saturday or Sunday would work best. It was decided that late April on a Saturday would work best and plan a rain date for the end of the season.

Old Business: None

New Business: Paige discussed whether we should keep the Ranch Horse Jackpot classes at the show as most of the time they are not well attended. After discussion, it was moved and approved to hold the Ranch Horse Jackpots at the May, July and September shows where the Ranch Horse classes are held as the alternative class.

Chelsea asked who was doing our social media. Paige stated she is and she shares our JSC page on Facebook to the open event pages. Amber stated she shares links when people inquire about events. It was brought up that we should share our events with the Boulder County Horseman's Association and Horse Leaders Council. Paige reminded people to "like" our pages as that bumps us to the top of the posts on Facebook.

Joslin asked about what types of awards people would like to see for the daily highpoints. Some of the items mentioned were pitchforks, detangler, shampoo, gift cards to other businesses, and gift cards to Murdochs. Fun items like Breyer models were mentioned for the leadliners. It was also asked if we should offer one item per event for highpoint or allow the winner to pick from several items. The feedback was people like to select from options.

**New Members**: Julie Papierski and her husband are new to the club but participated at last year's Gymkhanas. Welcome to Julie.

Member time: Nothing to report.

Bills to be paid: Paige mentioned that we still need to pay Montana Silversmiths for the Royalty Crowns.

Next meeting will be held on March 5, at 6:00 pm, at Grace Place.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:33 pm.